
Your Community Impact Statement has been successfully submitted to City Council and
Committees. 

If you have questions and/or concerns, please contact the Department of Neighborhood
Empowerment at NCSupport@lacity.org. 

This is an automated response, please do not reply to this email. 

Contact Information 
Neighborhood Council: Northwest San Pedro Neighborhood Council 
Name: Laurie Jacobs 
Phone Number: 310-897-8961 
Email: pedrolaurie@yahoo.com 
The Board approved this CIS by a vote of: Yea(16) Nay(0) Abstain(0) Ineligible(0) Recusal(0) 
Date of NC Board Action: 03/09/2020 
Type of NC Board Action: For 

Impact Information
Date: 04/01/2020 
Update to a Previous Input: No 
Directed To: City Council and Committees 
Council File Number: 20-0002-S26 
Agenda Date: 
Item Number: 
Summary: At the General Board and Stakeholder meeting of the Northwest San Pedro Neighborhood
Council (NWSPNC) held on March 9, 2020, the board voted to APPROVE CF#20-0002-S26
(Buscaino) regarding the Los Angeles City resolution in support of AB-2103 (Patrick O’Donnell
70th District) - a bill that seeks to expand the jurisdiction of the San Gabriel and Lower Los Angeles
Rivers and Mountains Conservancy (RMC) to include the Dominguez Channel watershed and Santa
Catalina Island. It also requires the RMC to update its parkway and open space plan to include the
priorities for conservation and enhanced public use within the expanded territory. This expansion
will benefit San Pedro and communities of CD 15, as well as other cities in the South Bay. This
expansion will also provide opportunities for the City of Los Angeles to fulfill the goals as set out by
CF#15-0499 to preserve and enhance species diversity within the City of Los Angeles. The area in
discussion is the Dominguez Channel watershed bounded by Manchester Boulevard in the City of
Inglewood to the north and the Los Angeles and Long Beach Harbors to the south. Approval of this
bill will allow State Funding to ensure the preservation of open space for recreational and
educational uses, wildlife habitat restoration and protection, and watershed improvements, which
would benefit many park-poor communities, and provide funds to create new natural areas withing
Los Angeles Council District 15. 
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